
 

  ‘BROADCAST’ 
Newsletter 5: October 6th 2023 

Dear Parents, 

We have had a visit from our School Improvement Partner this week. Their role supports us to be reflective about 

our practice. We looked particularly at how the school supports children with their personal development. We are 

delighted to share with you that they were rightly impressed by the extent to which Castle Hill goes to beyond the 

academic. Areas particularly commended were: the wider opportunities we provide, the way we support children 

develop their characters and the strong positive message we give around inclusion and equity. 

 

 
Harvest Festival 

We invite Year 6 parents to join us at our service on 

Wednesday 11th October at 9am. We will be donating 

all contributions to Gloucester Food Bank and would 

be very grateful for support from everyone. 

Items needed: Shower gel, Shampoo, Fruit juice, 

Squash, Coffee, Tinned meat, veg and fruit. Jars of 

sauce, Cartons of custard, Long life milk.      Thank you 

Parents’ Evening- Booking Service open 

Tuesday 10th October-11am. 

A link will be sent to you at 11am on Tuesday so 

you are able to book an appointment to see 

your child’s teacher. This is a good opportunity 

to discuss how well they have settled into their 

new classes and the progress they are making.  

Please be aware that we do not encourage 

children at the face to face appointments as we 

value the time you have with professionals 

without distraction. Please book an online 

appointment if this is difficult for you to 

accommodate. 

Parents’ Evenings 

Wednesday 18th October 4-7pm Online 

Thursday 19th October 3.20pm-6pm Face to 

face. 

SEN Parents’ Evening booking opens Monday 9th 

October 9am for pupils with a MyPlan. You will 

receive a phone call from the office on Monday 9th to 

book you in. 

Mr Pollard will be available to meet with all parents 

whose children have a MyPlan on Parents’ Evening. 

This will give a valuable opportunity for teacher, 

parents and SENDco to talk together about areas of 

focus and next steps in learning. Mr Pollard will meet 

with parents of children with a MyPlan+ in December. 

More details will be sent to those families. 

 
 What the Dinosaurs saw………………. 

We have had some amazing Big Writes this term. The Senior Leadership Team have 

looked at the books in all year groups and are really impressed with the quality. 

Thank you. Your support is invaluable to your child’s success. 



 

 

 

  

DATES FOR AUTUMN TERM 

 Tuesday 10th October- Bedtime Story Event for Year 2 and 3 at 5-6pm-more details given to these 

classes. 

 Wednesday 11th October- Harvest Festival- 9.00am Year 6 parents invited 

 Wednesday 11th October- 11am-12pm Reception Parents’ Coffee Morning  

 Wednesday 18th October-4pm-7pm Parents’ Evening-Online 

 Thursday 19th October- 3.20pm-6pm Parents’ Evening 3.20pm-6pm 

 Thursday 26th October- FRIENDS Monster Ball KS1 4.15pm-5.15pm /KS2 5.30pm-6.30pm  

 Friday 27th October-INSET Day -Staff only  

 MONDAY 30TH OCTOBER-FRIDAY 3RD NOVEMBER -HALF TERM 

 Monday 6th November-INSET Day- Staff only  

 Tuesday 7th November- school starts  

 Wednesday 22nd November- 1.30pm-2.30pm Open afternoon for new Reception 2024  

 Wednesday 29th November- 2.30pm-3.30pm- Work Celebration Event for all existing parents to come 

and see their child’s work.  

 Friday 8th December- Nativity and Christmas Fayre 

  Friday 15th December- PAWS in .Year 6 trip to House of Parliament 

School Council- The children are learning how to have their voice count. 

Your KS2 children have been given the opportunity to stand for School Council. Interested parties have been 

given a manifesto template to complete by Monday 9th October. They now need to prepare their manifesto 

ready to read out to their class on Monday and Tuesday. Please support them to think about their Packtype 

strengths and what difference they can realistically make to the school with their ideas. 

Impact from previous School Council: 

 Focus week on the environment to ensure how much we can help to care for our planet. As a 

result, we adopted separate bins in all classes for waste and paper. 

 Introduction of the Dolphin Award in Friday Assembly to sustain raising the profile of 

environmental issues 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Football News 

 
 

Forest School- Year 1 

are learning to take 

considered risks at 

Forest school. I’m not 

sure who is having 

more fun!  

 

The boys’ football team 

played at Oxstalls on 

Thursday night. They 

are learning how to 

compete against others 

schools and experience 

highs and lows.  



 



 



 

 

 

 


